
COME VISIT and DIVE 
WITH YOUR FRIENDS and NEIGHBORS   

  Bay Area Divers meet at Clear Lake Park, 5001 NASA Road 1 at    
  7:30 pm the last Wednesday of each month (except December).   

GUESTS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!   

The B.A.D. Board of Directors meet at 
Ryan’s Steakhouse on Bay Area Blvd. on 
the first Tuesday of each month at 7:00 

pm. All members are welcome. 

      
         
   January, 2008              
           1           Happy N ew Year’s 
           8            BAD BOD Meeting 
     25-27       Texas Scuba Show 
        30            BAD General Membership Meeting  

   February, 2008              
           4            BAD BOD Meeting 
        27            BAD General Membership Meeting  

   March, 2008              
           4            BAD BOD Meeting 
        26            BAD General Membership Meeting  

   April, 2008              
           8            BAD BOD Meeting 
        30            BAD General Membership Meeting  

   May, 2008              
           6            BAD BOD Meeting 
        28            BAD General Membership Meeting  

        

    Have an event you want      
   to lead, contact the Board    
     for more details 
        

        

The BAD Calendar 

January 30th, 2008  
Social starts at 7pm - Meeting at 7:30pm  

General Meeting : Elizabeth Himes with the Cayman Islands 
Department of Tourism will be doing the presentation. She will be 

showing us the many different points of interest in the islands. 
Many of us have not been to the Caymans. They are some of the 

premiere dive islands in the Caribbean. This will be a good      
opportunity to see what the different islands offer and why the 

Caymans should be on your dive agenda.   

In November we had our elections. Congratulations to the new 
Board of Directors.  

Ralph Guy Catillo 1 
PeeWee Dwire 2 
Jason Hyler 7 
Lucinda Guajardo 8 
Paul Herring 14 
Mike Taylor 18 
Mai Lindsey 19 
David  Suba, 24 
Ashley  Polaha, 30 
Pam Hoestenbach 31 

January 
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  President      Jim Delane                        Jimdelane@bayareadivers.org  

  V. President  Kyle Stephens                   TXhighlife69@yahoo.com

 

   
  Secretary      Sandee Roquemore          Moreroqus@aol.com

   

  Treasurer      Steve Giesler                steve.giesler@gmail.com 
   
  Editor            Ja Van Pruett                    aladyfish@verizon.net  
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Members — 

 

Now is the time to     
renew your membership. Please fill 

out the in-closed copy of the        
membership form, send it in or   

bring it to the next meeting. 

By: Jim Delane                     

It is an honor and pleasure to have been elected to 
serve as President for Bay Are Divers for 2008. I am 
looking forward to an event filled year with lots of 
things to do. We had the first BAD Board of Directors 
meeting and The BOD has lots of energy and ideas. As 
president, what I would like to see is plenty of 
events that the membership can get involved in. We 
have some dive trips already set up for later this 
year. These include Bill Jones trips to Jamaica and 
Cozumel, Randy Wildman’s trip to Cocoview, Roatan 
Honduras, Dennis Camp Leatherback turtle expedition to 
Indonesia,  Wendy  Whitehouse  trip  to  Florida  and  my 
whaleshark trip to Holbox.   

I would like to do a lot of local dives to Twin Lakes and 
Mammoth Lake (when they open). Other things we have 
talked about is a weekender to dive the Texas Clipper and 
maybe do some rig diving.   

It is all about getting together and having fun. A bunch of 
the club took me up on the invite to Mardi Gras and I met a 
few new members at the Kings Krewe party. They     
promised to see us at the next meeting.   

One of my goals is to rename the Annual Flea Market. By 
rename, I mean that it will be the same but with a different 
name and thereby changing the perception of many. Many 
of the vendors and participants have told me in past years 
that the perception of a flea market is a bunch of used junk, 
whereas in reality there is a lot of quality, new product here.  

What I would like to see is it become more than just a 
diver’s marketplace. With the demise of Seaspace, there 
is not a lot of forum for the different environmental 
groups that do our monthly presentations. My vision is 
to see the Flea Market transformed into a place where 
we can get divers looking for new gear and at the same 
time provide an audience for these worthy causes.  
Dennis Camp has volunteered to poll the members and 
come up with some name options. Remember, this will a 
place where new and used dive related goods are sold 
and it will be a symposium of dive related topics. The 
tricky part will be able to come up with a name that 
encompasses the concept but is also short and concise. 
We need your suggestions.   

Also, we will need to coordinate the speakers and all. 
We will need help and if this sounds like something 
that interests you, please let me know. We are going 
to need all the help we can get to make this 
successful.  

Other than that - all I can say is let’s dive safe and 
dive often. We have a beautiful summer coming up and I 
want to play in as much water as I can. If you have 
any ideas or want to do an event - let me know. Your 
ideas and participation are always welcome.  

Jim Delane 

http://www.bayareadivers.org
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Articles Award—For the most articles turned in 
for Publication as well as being Printed:  The 
winner receives a $25.00 Gift  Certificate to     
Restaurant of their choice.   

1st Place Jim Ward  — 43 articles 
2nd Place Randy Widaman  — 34 articles 
3rd Place Jim Delane  — 20 articles   

Activity Award—For having your name or     
picture in newsletter  the most:  The winner    
receives his Membership for 2008 paid for by 
editor.  

1st Place Randy Widaman  — 21 times 
2nd Place Jim Delane  — 20 times 
3rd Place Butch Shannon — 19 times  

P.S. This is not put on by the Club, this is solely  
sponsored by the Editor of the Newsletter. My aim is 
to get more people involved in the club and share 
some of the responsibilities.  

 

We are going into our fourth year for this 
contest. Every time your name/or picture 
has been entered in the newsletter you will 
receive a point.  The way to get you name 
in the newsletter is to Get Involved.  We 
have several events coming up & need 
chair people.  The Winner’s will be        
announced in the January 2009 Newsletter 
and at that time you will receive your gift. 

Oceanic and Aeris Recall Regulator First Stages:  
Sent in by Dennis Camp  

More than 6,000 regulator first stages manufactured in the 
U.S and in Taiwan are being recalled due to reports of  
uncontrolled air flow to the second stage. Oceanic is     
recalling FDX-10 and CDX-5 first stages and Aeris is   
recalling its T400-type first stages. The bad parts were 
shipped to retailers between May 1 and November 15, 
2006. But Oceanic's other DX series First Stages (CDX, 
DXi, DX3, DX4 and TDX5) and Aeris's other diaphragm-
type first stages that were serviced between May 1, 2006 
and October 22, 2007 may also be affected. To see whether 
your regulator is affected, go to status pages set up by  
Oceanic

 

and Aeris. You can also call each company's    
recall helpline; Oceanic is (888) 636-9390 and Aeris is 
(888) 854-4960.  

Underwater Images Photo Competition  
Announces Deadlines  

DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES IN UNDER-
WATER  IMAGES COMPETITION IS 
MARCH 1, 2008  

March 1, 2008 is the deadline for entries in the 
11th annual Underwater Images Photo/Video 
competition.  Underwater Images is a non profit 
corporation registered in the State of Ohio with 
all proceeds from this competition going to marine             
conservation, educational, and scholarship purposes.  For 
complete details on eligibility, rules, and entry forms visit 
the official competition website at www.UWIMAGES.org

  

Sent in by Dennis Camp  

The Oceanic Research Group has produced several educa-
tional videos that can be viewed online.  Their latest is 
Sharks: Predators with a Purpose which discusses their I   
importance  in  the   marine  ecosystem  and  the  troubles that  
They face.  

Other film topics include coral reefs, adaptations, manatees, 
Dolphins, oceans, etc. 
www.oceanicresearch.org/education/films/predator.html

  

On January 17th, the Flower Garden Banks 
National Marine Sanctuary celebrated its 
16th anniversary of the establishment.  The 
original designation included only East and 
West Flower Garden Banks.  Stetson Bank was added in 
1996.  

Thanks to all of you who keep learning about the sanctuary  
and supporting sanctuary efforts!! 

http://www.UWIMAGES.org
http://www.oceanicresearch.org/education/films/predator.html


Meetings ARE OPEN TO All, so come on out and join us 
for our next meeting MONDAY, February 4, 2008 at 
7:00 PM at Ryan’s Steak House on Bay Area Blvd. near 
Hwy 3. Everyone is encouraged to attend as we apreciate 
everyone’s participation and your input.  Come earlier 
if you would like to eat and visit with some of us prior to 
the meeting. 

Deadline for article submission for next month is:    February  10th, 2008    E-Mail   aladyfish@verizon.net 

 

Any Member of the Bay Area Dive Club can run 
an add for as long as you would like.    

Business Card size would be $10.00 a month

 

Double Business card size would be $20.00 a 
month.  

  

Please contact Editor:  aladyfish@verizon.net

   

Sent in by Dennis Camp  

Department of Transportation spokesperson Patricia 
Kliger said that the checked-baggage ban on loose lithium 
batteries of all sizes was primarily put in place for         
industrial-size batteries, like those used in heavy-duty   
audio/video equipment, because they can pose a signifi-
cant fire hazard. The new restrictions do not have much of 
an effect on consumer electronics, however, you may not 
pack ANY spare lithium batteries in your checked bags. It 
is okay to check your gear as long as batteries are in-
stalled in them. Other rules for traveling with spare lith-
ium batteries:  

•You can bring batteries with up to an 8-gram     
equivalent lithium content in your carryon bags. All 
lithium ion batteries in cell phones are below the         8
-gram equivalent lithium content. Nearly all laptop 
computer batteries and those used by photographers and 
dive computers also are below this quantity threshold.  

•You can also bring up to two spare batteries with an 
aggregate equivalent lithium content of up to 25 grams, 
in  addition  to  any  number  of  batteries that fall     
below the 8-gram threshold.  

•For a lithium metal battery, whether installed in a    
device or carried as a spare, the limit on lithium content 
is 2 grams of lithium metal per battery.  

•Almost all consumer-type lithium metal batteries are 
below 2 grams of lithium metal. But if you are unsure, 
contact the manufacturer!  

Remember all spare batteries you carry with you should 
be in the original case, in individual plastic bags, or have 
tape over their contacts.  

For the detailed information and to track changes, go to 
http://safetravel.dot.gov

 

Reef Fest is an International Year of the Reef 2008 
(www.iyor.org)activity

 

that supports coral reef conservation 
through organizing concerts and other music venues (much 
like "Live Aid" type concerts).  Donations derived from 
entertainment fees collected at concert venues are uploaded 
directly to a special 501(c)3 non-profit organization (the 
Reef Fest Fund, www.nfwf.org/reeffest). Those funds will 
(at the end of 2008) go to support various coral reef       
conservation efforts throughout the world.  The plan is that 
significant funds derived from the events will go BACK to 
the  country/region  where   the  funds  originated, or  where 
stipulated in the donation upload.  

Reef Fest concerts are easy to set up.  Major Reef Fest   
concerts are now being organized for Saturday, March 22, 
at Tobacco Road, in Miami, Florida, and Saturday, July 5, 
in Davie, Florida, just before the 11th International Coral 
Reef Symposium (www.nova.edu/ncri/11icrs/). (If you are 
going to the Symposium, you may want to go early and 
catch some great music!)  Other clubs local to the South 
Florida   area   have  already  been   supporting  weekly  and 
monthly events.  

Reef Fest is supported by NOAA, White Water to Blue  
Water, Guy Harvey, Inc., the National Fish and Wildlife 
Foundation, the National Coral Reef Institute, several local 
Florida clubs, and others.  

To learn more about the Reef Fest experience, actually   
setting up a Reef Fest concert in your area, or helping out in 
this endeavor, please see the Reef Fest Web site 
(www.reeffest.org), the musician and club MySpace site 
(www.myspace.com/reeffest), or The Reef Fest Fund site 
( w w w . n f w f . o r g / r e e f f e s t ) .  

For further information, please contact info@reeffest.org. 

http://safetravel.dot.gov
http://www.iyor.org
http://www.nfwf.org/reeffest
http://www.nova.edu/ncri/11icrs/
http://www.reeffest.org
http://www.myspace.com/reeffest
http://www.nfwf.org/reeffest
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T h e F re n c h M a g a z i n e           
"Le magazine des voyages de 
pêche" in its 56th   edition, 
brought up an amazing news: 
An astonishing love story.  

"Arnold Pointer a professional  
fisherman from south of Australia set free from a certain 
death a big female White Shark that was caught in his fish-
ing nets. Now the fisherman has a problem: He says: “It’s 
been 2 years and she doesn’t leave me alone. She      
follows me everywhere I go and her presence scares all 
the fishes. I don’t know what to do anymore.”  

It is hard to get rid of an almost 17 feet long shark since 
the White Sharks are protected by the wildlife conserva-
tion, but a mutual affection established between Arnold 
and “Cindy”. Arnold Says: “Once I stop the boat she 
comes to me, she turns on her back and let me pet her 
belly and neck, she grunts, turn her eyes, and move 
her fins up and down hitting the water happily...” 

 

Texas Gulf Coast Council will hold their annual Banquet 
on February 2nd. It will be held at  

Chabuca's International Restrauant at  
316 W. NASA Rd 1, Webster, TX.  

  Social starts at 6:00 PM — Dinner - 7:00 PM.    

The council puts on TrashFest, they have proven over 
the years to provide a regional voice for divers in matters 

such as the Artificial Reef Program and such.   

Cost is $30. It is a nice place to have dinner.  

Sent in by: Jim Ward,     
Dennis Camp, and     
Catherine Schexnider.   
Thank you, one in all. 
go to:AShak’sLove.pps 
for all of the story.

Sent in by Dennis Camp  

Prizes and instant rebates help TUSA celebrate its 30th     
anniversary AND help encourage divers to visit TUSA    
dealers.  

TUSA is pleased to announce the coolest and easiest way for 
divers to win fantastic equipment prizes and instant rebates in 
2008!  

The TUSA $100,000 GIVE AWAY is a consumer-based 
promotion offering divers a chance to win hundreds of      
fantastic prizes and instant-rebate coupons from February 1st 

to August 31st, 2008.  Every person who plays WINS!    

Here’s the Deal: 
Customers purchasing select TUSA products affixed with the 
“WIN BIG!” sticker will have the opportunity to visit: 
www.tusa.com, enter the “code” found on the sticker back 
and instantly win products or instant-rebate coupons!   

It’s that simple.  Get your chance to win starting on February 
1st!   

For specific promotional details, please consult the “TUSA 
$100K GIVE AWAY” Official Rules at www.tusa.com    
beginning on 2/1/08 or contact your local authorized retailer 
or Regional Sales Representative.  

TUSA is proud to be your choice for dive equipment and we 
are committed to supporting you, the diver, and our retail 
partners throughout a great 2008 and beyond. 

Come join us… ikelite DEMO DAYS   

Come join Ikelite at Sunset House on Grand Cayman  
May 31 – June 7.   

This is a unique opportunity to try our latest products in a    
gorgeous and comfortable setting.   

In between dives enjoy fun and informative workshops on  
camera systems, underwater photography, and editing         

techniques.   
Package pricing: from $1195.00  — to $1335.00 per person  

Prices based on double occupancy.    
$200 Deposit holds your spot. Limited space available.  

Package Includes: 7 nights accommodations, Air-conditioned rooms, 
Full made-to-order breakfast, 6 days 2-tank boat dives  

Unlimited shore diving except day of departure, Tanks, weights and 
belts, Complimentary dive gear locker,  

Taxi transfers to and from the airport, Not Included:  
Airfare to and from Grand Cayman,  

Lunches and dinners, Alcoholic beverages and sodas,  
Gratuities   

Limited space is available so reserve your spot now!  
Call us at 317-923-4523 or e-mail ikelite@ikelite.com.  
Sent in by Dennis Camp 

http://www.tusa.com
http://www.tusa.com
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2008 LOCATION  

August 8th to August 18th, 2008,

 

(plus Travel days)  
Raja Ampats, Indonesia 

Primary goal is to be part of the research team for 
S.O.L.O. (SAVE OUR LEATHERBACK  

OPERATION).   $2600    

Belize  

Honduras  

Galapagas  

Let us know Where, When, How Many and you'll see that we 
can 'GET 'ER DONE'! 

www.captainwaldos.com

     

Cozumel Mar 12-16 2008  

Cozumel May  25 - June 1st 2008  

Belize, Belize Aggressor June 7 – 14 2008  

Cozumel June 25-29 2008  

Cozumel Sept 3-4 2008  

Bonaire Nov 23-30 2008    

Email: rebecca@wwdive.com

 

Contact:  Rebecca Jacobs    281.540.1616 

  COZUMEL  $635 pp, dbl occ, tax incl  

Vacation & Dive Trip 

  

August 2008 5 Days, 4 Nights   
We arrive early enough on Monday to get weighted-out  

and dive. We leave late enough on Friday to make  
2 dives Thursday morning. 

or 
August 2008 for 8 Days, 7 Nights  
approximately $835 pp, dbl occ, tax inc 

We arrive early enough on Monday to get weighted-out  
and dive. We leave late enough on Monday to make  

2 dives Sunday morning.   

Package Price Includes: 

Air Fare, Ground Transportation,  
Hotel Accommodations 

ALL YOU CAN EAT AND DRINK— Soft Drinks, 
Beer, Wine, Mixed Drinks, Umbrella Drinks, Specialty Drinks, Shots 

All Taxes, Exit Fees, and Gratuities

 

Including Mexican Government Taxes, US International 
Departure & Arrival Taxes, 9/11 Security Fee,  

US Immigration Fees,  
US Animal/Plant Health Inspection Fees.  

One PADI Specialty Diving Certification  
(some restrictions & fees apply) 

Group Diving Deal with PADI Gold Palm Dive Center 
(DIVING NOT INCLUDED) 

Group Parking Discount at  
Bush Intercontinental Airport  

Signed Liability Releases Required 

Contact Bill Jones: Mr.BillJones@comcast.net

 

Email Mr.Bill.Jones@comcast.net

 

for details.  

Friday, April, 2008  6:00p-10:00p Lecture Chapter 1 & 
2  Clear Lake/Nasa area  

Saturday, April, 2008  8:00a-Noon Knowledge Reviews & 
Tests Chapters 1 & 2, Lecture Chapters 3 & 4  Clear Lake/
Nasa area  

Saturday, April, 2008  1:00p-6:30p POOL all scuba gear  
required Area Pool  

Sunday, April, 2008  8:00a-3:30 Knowledge Reviews & 
Tests Chapters 3, 4, & 5  and the Final Exam  Clear Lake/
Nasa area   

Saturday, April, 2008  9:00a-5:00p Open Water Certification 
Dives at Blue Lagoon in Huntsville  

http://www.captainwaldos.com
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                  Store Hours 
        Monday-Saturday 9am-

7pm 
              Sunday 12noon-6pm 

          
              

  ALL LEVELS OF SCUBA TRAINING  
Basic Snorkeling thru Advanced Technical 

Deep Water Aerobics 
Indoor Heated Pool on Premise  

  Equipment from most major manufacture 
  Computers  Tanks  Dry Suits  BCD’s

 

  Regulators    Wet Suits    Spear fishing

  

  Apparel    Photography    Jewelry

   

Dive Accessories of all kinds   

  WORLDWIDE TRAVEL DESTINATIONS 
                        Groups     Individual    Clubs

  

  1307 First Street   Humble, TX 77338               
Tel: (281) 540-1616 Fax: (281) 446-8861 

  Email: rebecca@wwdive.com

 

Website: www.wwdive.com

 

COMPANY 

Remember this picture? 

    

  Yellowhead Wrasse  

Cathy Schexider remember  it.    

New picture!   

Please email  me  at           
aladyfish@verizon.net  with 
your   answers.  The  winner  
will have their name and  
information in the newsletter next month.   

Thank you in advance for your participation.  
Your editor, Ja Van Pruett   

NOTE: IF you have a picture you want to share with 
something interesting. Please contact editor and we will 
let others guess at what you have found.  

By Captain Randy  

Come join me, Captain Randy 
Widaman and 13 other guest to 
CoCoView Resort on beautiful 
Roatan, Bay Island Honduras   October 18-25, 2008. The 
trip includes round trip airfare from Houston IAH airport, 
transfers to and from the resort, 7 nights lodging and 6 
days of diving, welcome drink, 3 meals a day, a BBQ   
picnic on the cay weather permitting, 2 boat trips per day 
with each boat trip having 2 dives each, unlimited beach 
diving day or night. We have 6 Ocean Front A/C rooms 
and 1 Cabana A/C room reserved. Not included in the 
price is Roatans departure tax of $32.32, tips, your bar tab, 
land tours, and gifts for the folks back home.  We will soon 
have a flyer out on the BAD web page 
www.bayareadivers.org

  

so check it out under “events” . 
For further info call Randy Widaman 281-338-8808 
home/fax or 832-264-8047 cell. My email address is 
cap10randy@comcast.net.  You can also check out Coco 
View’s web page at  www.cocoviewresort.com

  

I have 
been to a lot of places diving and I honesty have to say this 
is the best,  so come join me for a fun filled week of great 
diving and relaxation.  


